
Q.C.A. UMPIRES ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL REPORT 

AND 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT 

TO BE PRESENTED TO 

THE NINETEENTH 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

ON WEDNESDAY, 3RD AUGUST, 1988 at 7.30 P.M.





1. Apologies 

1. 

AG E N DA 

2. Confirmation of Minutes - 1987 Annual General Meeting. 

3. Presentation of Annual Report and .Financial Statement. 

4. Nomination of Life Member - if applicable. 

5. Election of Office Bearers for 1988/89 Year. 

6. Annual Subscription. 

7. General Business 
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MEMBERS OF THE Q.C.A. UMPIRES' ASSOCIATION 

ALLISON 
ANDERSON 
BARRETT 
BERTWISTLE 
CANTLE 
CARMODY 
cox 

DURSTON 
EDMUNDS 
EDWARDS 
GODFREY 
HALLAM 
HARVEY 
HEARN 
JOHNSON 
KING 
LANIGAN 
LATIMER 
LINDSAY 
LOYNES 
LYTRAS 
MacCUE 
MacKENZIE-FORBES 
MAHONEY 
MAYFIELD 
McGRATH 
McKENZIE 
Mc QUILLAN 

* New members 

SCOTT 
NEWCOMBE 
JOHNSON 

** WARWICK 

R. 
M. 
R. 
c. 

R. 
D. 
B. 
G. 
B. 
B. 
K. 
L. 
c. 

M. 
M. 
J. 
s. 

P. 
P. 
A. 
L. 
J. 
N. 
P. 
R. 
D. 
P. 
A. 

A. 
J 
L. 
T. 

1983/84 McPHEE 
1986/87 MENZIES 
1986/87 NELSON 
1983/84 * O'CONNOR 
1987/88 ** PARKER 
1987/88 * PAULSEN 
1986/87 PAYNE 
1981/82 PEARCE 
1984/85 * PETINAKIS 
1986/87 ** PHILIPPE 
1985/86 POLKINGHORNE 
1983/84 PUMFREY 
1973/74 RALSTON 
1986/87 ROOK 
1974/75 ** SCHOLES 
1981/82 SCOTT 
1977/78 SMITH 
1983/84 STACEY 
1984/85 STAHLHUT 
1987/88 ** STRAUSS 
1985/86 ** TAYLOR 
1987/88 ** TIMMINS 
1986/87 ** TURNER 
1983/84 WALSH 
1987/88 WESTPHAL 
1986/87 WHITBY 
1987/88 WYLIE 
1976/77 YATES 

** Holder of First 

LIFE MEMBERS 

1972 
1976 
1977 
1978 

** CROUCH 
** HEATH 
** GROUT 
** MUSCH 

J. 
I. 
A. 
P. 
P. 
A. 
D. 
w. 

D. 
R. 
P. 
B. 
M. 
P. 
N. 
P. 
P. 
H. 
C 
J. 
J. 
c. 

B. 
A. 
B. 
M. 
M. 
D. 

Grade 

R. 
L. 
N. 
T. 

1983/84 
1986/87 
1985/86 
1987/88 
1981/82 
1987/88 
1984/85 
1983/84 
1987/88 
1977/78 
1983/84 
1986/87 
1986/87 
1985/86 
1983/84 
1986/87 
1986/87 
1974/75 
1985/86 
1972/73 
1978/79 
1977/78 
1982/83 
1983/84 
1982/83 
1985/86 
1986/87 
1986/87 

Badge 

1982 
1984 
1986 
1987 
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OFFIC E B EAR ERS FOR 1987/88 S EASON 

PATRON: 

PRESIDENT: 

VICE-PRESIDENT: 

HONORARY SECRETARY: 

HONORARY TREASURER: 

R. SPENCE 

C. TIMMINS 

P. PARKER 

N. GROUT 

T. MUSCH 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: C. BERTWISTLE, A. McQUILLAN, 

D. PAYNE, M. RALSTON, J. TAYLOR 

Q.C.A. DELEGATE: C. HARVEY 

ALLOCATION PANEL - 1ST CLASS: C. HARVEY 

ALLOCATION PANEL - GRADE: C. BERTWISTLE, N. GROUT, T. MUSCH, 

(resigned October), B. WESTPHAL, 

R. PHILIPPE (Reserve) 

BOARD OF EXAMINATION AND 

COACHING: T. MUSCH, P. PARKER, J. TAYLOR 

UMPIRES' OBSERVERS: L. HEATH, T. MUSCH, (resigned 

October), R. PHILIPPE 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE: M. ANDERSON, B. EDWARDS, L. HALLAM, 

P. LINDSAY, P. POLKINGHORNE 

STATISTICIAN: J. KING 

HONORARY AUDITOR: R. SPENCE 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

This year is the start of our 20th year since the current 
Association was reformed. 

We have seen some changes to umpiring during this period. The 
most significant would be the advent of television into cricket, 
bringing our decision under the slow motion lens. Whilst this had 
some deterimental effects, I believe, on the whole, it has bought 
"the Umpire" to the fore. It has emphasised the special skills 
required to umpire at the highest level, brought more respect and a 
higher regard for the difficulties involved in our chosen pastime. 
I am quite sure this medium will play an even greater role in the 
future to assist umpires in reducing, what is already, a proven low 
error rate and hopefully still leave the human touch in the game. 

The problem of a shortage of Umpires has not altered during 
this period. Ex-players still indicate they would not like to take 
up this important part of this great game. Numerous ways of trying 
to obtain sufficient numbers to meet the demands has met with 
mediocre results. It would appear new radical methods may now need 
trying. In the past I have firmly believed the best Umpires come 
from those who have played the game and those who take it up 
voluntarily. But unfortunately, as the last 19 years have proven, 
there are not enough of these people around. The only answer I can 
see for the future is to offer umpiring as part-time employment to 
attract outsiders to umpire. With this must go further monetary 
reward to encourage them to improve their skills. 

We have seen some excellent Umpires from Queensland control 
matches at International level during this period. Three who stand 
out are Lou Rowan, Mick Harvey and Mel Johnson. Many others have 
also helped hold our Association in high esteem at the State level. 
We now see some younger Umpires rising to higher leves such as Peter 
Parker to name just one. We also enjoy a number of young Umpires in 
our ranks at the moment who show great promise. 

Player behaviour towards Umpires has deteriorated over the 
seasons. As we enter our 20th year it is pleasing, from an umpiring 
point of view, to see this improving. At our last meeting with the 
Grade Committee indications were that they will be doing a great 
deal more to improve it further. At this stage most of the 
responsibility still lies with us. But I am sure that in the future 
this will not be the case and both administrators and Umpires will 
work jointly to improve and maintain these standards. 

The Association has had many hard working Presidents, 
Secretaries, Treasurers and Executive Committees over this period. 
They have worked to see the introduction of the Social Committee, 
training film, Umpires' Observers, our own Allocation Panel and 
currently moving to assist our country Umpires. 

I would like to thank all members of the Executive Committee 
for their dedication to the Association during the past 12 months. 
Their guidance has seen the Association through what has been a 
steady year for all members whilst putting together a new framework 
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to assist our Association in the future. My sincere thanks also 
goes to our Secretary Nelma Grout for her total dedication which has 
made my position as President extremely easy. 

On behalf of all members and myself great appeciation is 
extended to the Social Committee, Umpires' Observers, Coaching 
Panel, Statistician, Grade Allocation Panel, Q. C.A. Delegate and 
First Class Panel member for their unselfish work and time given 
voluntarily during the past year. 

Congratulations are extended to Mel Johnson for his 
International appointments, Peter Parker and Col Bertwistle for 
their Shield appointments and Tony McQuillan for winning this year's 
Bob Spence Medal. 

Finally I would like to thank all members for their support and 
assistance during this year. 

COLIN TIMMINS 

LIFE MEMBER - 1987 

At the Eighteenth Annual General Meeting, Trevor (Merv) 
Musch was made a Life Member. Merv joined the Association in the 
197 5/7 6 season after answering a newspaper advertisement for 
Umpires. 

Merv who started umpiring in the lower Grades won promotion 
up the Grades and has been umpiring First Grade since 1977/78. 
He was eligible for his First Grade Badge when they were 
introduced. Merv was also appointed to two City - Country Colts 
games and one Interstate Colts game between New South Wales and 
Victoria. 

Since 1977, Merv has continually served on the Executive 
Committee, having held the positions of Vice-President, Executive 
Committee Member and has been Treasurer since 1984. In addition, 
he has also been Delegate to the Q.C.A., served on the Allocation 
Panel, been Umpires' Observer and has been on the Examination and 
Coaching Panel for a number of years. 

In the 1984/85 season, Merv was the inaugural winner of the 
Bob Spence Medal. 

We congratulate Merv Musch on this well deserved honour and 
look forward to his continued involvement in the Association. 
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EXECUTIVE REPORT 

The Executive Committee met on 11 occasions since the last 
Annual General Meeting and attendances were as follows: 

C. Timmins 
P. Parker 
N. Grout 
T. Musch 

11 
9 

11 
10 

C. Bertwistle 
A. McQuillan 
D. Payne 
M. Ralston 
J. Taylor 

10 
11 
11 
10 

9 

New members to the Executive Committee were Tony McQuillan 
and Jim Taylor. 

The 1987/88 season saw players in First and Second Grade 
having to wear spikes; players being allowed to wear specified 
logos on some of their clothing and equipment; the markings for 
the "danger area" being shown on all pitches; and the Gabba 
Sporting Products Competition following the same rules as the 
McDonald's Cup. Umpires' allowances were increased to $30.00 per 
day with a partner and $35.00 alone. 

In Ma.y, 1988 members of the Executive Committee had a very 
successful meeting with the Brisbane Grade Committee. The main 
items discussed were: the need for the replacement law to be 
clarified; over rates in the Semi-Finals and Finals; that 
adjournments be extended to 20 minutes in the lower Grades; and 
the availability of amenities at school grounds. 

The Executive Committee has again spent a considerable 
amount of time this year on the Constitution of the Queensland 
Cricket Umpires' Association. Delays were experienced in getting 
the Q.C.A.'s approval for the Q.C.U.A. Constitution and 
significant changes had to be made to the draft Constitution 
after it was perused by after the members. 

A Special General Meeting has been called in July to propose 
the Q.C.U.A. Constitution. The major purpose of the amendments 
is to formally enable the dissemination of information to Cricket 
Umpires' Associations throughout Queensland. 

Sincere thanks must be extended to Radio Station FM104 for 
their generous donation of $500.00. The majority of this money 
will be used to conduct pre�season seminars. In the forthcoming 
season, in addition to a seminar for new and prospective members, 
an advanced seminar will be held for First and Second Grade 
Umpires. 

The 1987/88 season saw the advent of an Umpirers' casual 
shirt which is lemon in colour with our badge embroidered on the 
left hand side. These shirts have proved very popular with the 
majority of members purchasing at least one at a cost of $20.00 
each. 

A project of the Executive Committee during the latter half 
of the 1987/88 season has been to have an Honour Board made. The 
Brisbane Cricket Ground Trust has very kindly given permission 
for the Honour Board to be placed in the Players' Dining Room. 
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This season, saw the Association take out a Public Liability 
Cover of $1, 000, 000. 00 on all members. The premium per member 
was $4. 60. 

The Newsletter "Black and White" continued in the 1987/88 
season with six editions being published. The Newsletter has 
endeavoured to keep members informed about what is happening 
within the Association and Q. C. A. District Cricket. 

About 10 years ago, the Federation of Cricket Umpires was 
formed and three biennial conferences were held and a magazine 
"Over" was published a few times each year. During the last 
three years, the role of the F. A. C. U. has declined and this year 
the Association decided to vote against the continuation of the 
F.A.C.U. 

In June, 1988, Mr. Peter Parker attended an A. C. B. Umpires' 
Meeting. As a result of this meeting, the Australian Cricket 
Board is endeavouring to reintroduce an Umpires' advisor in each 
State. The topics discussed were: coaching and training, 
payment of Umpires, Captains' reports, rGcruitment of Umpires, 
allocation of Umpires, major reports and differing 
interpretations of laws. 

As 1988/89 is the Association' s 20th year, the Executive 
Committee approached Mr. Tom Warwick, a Life Member and past 
Secretary/Treasurer, to investigate and report on the history of 
our Association. Mr. Warwick has kindly accepted our invitation 
and hopes to have the history completed by our Annual General 
Meeting. 

Plans are already underway to commemorate our 20th year. A 
20th Anniversary Dinner will be held on Saturday, the 29th 
October, 1988, at the Queensland Cricketers' Club. 

During the off season, the Executive Committee has begun to 
compile a Ground Directory which will be available to all members 
at the commencement of the 1988/89 season. The Directory will 
contain information on all Q. C. A. grounds. 

To assist the Secretary, a Minutes Secretary was appointed. 
Thanks are extended to Mr. Tony McQuillan who has ably filled 
this position. 

Finally, our thanks go to the Q. C. A. and their staff, the 
Brisbane Grade Committee and the Conducts Committee for their 
assistance and co-operation throughout the year. 
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THE BOB SPENCE MEDAL 

There was only some minor changes made to the Rules for the 
1987/88 season. These changes were: 

(a) the Umpire' s average mark was calculated by the total points 
received divided by the number of Captains' reports received. 

(b) the definition of Sunday games was clarified. 

(c) new members to receive a half point for the August meeting if 
they join at the September meeting. 

A new perpetual trophy was purchased this season and the 
previous three winners' names were engraved on the trophy. During 
the off season, ten individual medal display stands have been made 
and are to be distributed to our four winners to date. 

Unfortunately, our Patron, Mr. Bob Spence was unable to present 
the medal this year because he had a bad fall only a few days prior 
to our Dinner. In May, Bob subsequently had a further fall and 
broke his leg. He is now convalescing in Mt. Olivet Hospital. The 
Association wishes Bob a full and successfull recovery. 

At the Umpires' Annual Dinner, our President announced the top 
seven contenders for the Medal - Marita Anderson, Col Bertwistle, 
Brian Edwards, Michael Hearn, Tony McQuillan, Peter Parker and Don 
Payne. This was followed by the presentation of the medal by Mr. 
Wep Harris to the winner, Mr. Tony McQuillan. The Association 
congratulates Tony on winning the award. 

Tony joined the Association in the 197 6/77 season and 
progressed to First Grade in only seven games. He was appointed to 
the Queensland v Sri Lanka game and a McDonald' s Cup game in the 
1985/86 season and also officiated in two interstate Colts games. 
Tony is now a member of the Executive Committee and has been a 
member of the Examination and Coaching Panel. 

Thanks are extended to Wep Harris, Secretary of University Club 
and Grade Committee member for performing the medal presentation in 
the absence of Mr. Spence. 

Thanks are also conveyed to John and Narelle King, for 
collating the statistics for the award. The collation of these 
points took a great deal of time and effort and was greatly 
appreciated by the members. 
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MEMBERSHIP 

The 1987/88 season was a steady one with regard to membership. 
Our 64 members includes 56 ordinary members and eight Life Members. 
Unfortunately, for various reasons, 13 members did not renew their 
membership for the 1987/88 season. Also nine new members joined the 
Association during the season. 

Fifty-one members officiated in one or more Q.C.A. fixture 
games - although the number of new members and active members has 
decreased, the average number of Umpires per Round has again 
increased which is very pleasing. 

Thanks are extended to those Umpires who were available for 
Sunday games. All Sunday games received a full compliment of 
Umpires with 18 Umpires officiating in the Gabba Sporting Products 
games and the same number officiating in the Under 19 Competition. 

The number of members who officiated in all Q.C.A. fixture 
Rounds increased to 14 this season. Congratulations and sincere 
thanks are extended to these members. 

* 

* 

* 

* 

Congratulations are extended to the following members: 

Colin Timmins made his international debut in the Benson & 

Hedges World Series Cup game between New Zealand and Sri Lanka. 

Peter Parker officiated in the World Youth Cup. 

Col Bertwistle was appointed to his maiden First Class game in 
January between Queensland and Tasmania. 

Bruce Edmunds, Laurie Hallam, Phil Latimer, Paul Polkinghorne, 
Mike Ralston, Peter Rook, Tony Walsh and Barry Westphal made 
their First Grade debut this season. 

Our members were asked to officiate at several games and 
carnivals throughout the season including pre-season trial games, 
Police and Army games, the Under 19 trials and Australian Under 19 
Championships, the Australian Deaf games, Under 17 Elite Squad games 
and the Christian Brothers Carnival. We also assisted the 
Queensland Women's Cricket Association by officiating in their 
Finals. 

Congratulations are also extended to Steve and Karen Lanigan on 
the birth of their first child in December. 
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SOCIAL COMMITTEE REPORT 

Although all members of the Social Committee were new this 
year, this Committee was very successful both socially and 
financially. 

The main objective of the Committee was to raise enough 
money during the season to subsidise the Umpires' End of Season 
Dinner. This objective was easily achieved. The greatest fund 
raiser this season was raffles. Raffles were run at the majority 
of monthly general meetings with prizes being generously donated 
by some of our members. The major raffle was the Christmas 
raffle with a basket of alcohol valued at $200. 00 being first 
prize. All members received a book of ten tickets at a cost of 
one dollar each. 

Over $600. 00 profit was made from raffles. Thanks are 
extended to those members who donated raffle prizes or made a 
contribution to the Christmas raffle. 

The other main avenue for funds was the Gold Lotto Draw 
which ran over ten weeks. The majority of numbers were sold at 
$10. 00 a number. Prize money for each draw was $20. 00 with an 
additional draw with prize money of $50. 00 being held at the 
December meeting. The Gold Lotto Draw yielded $200. 00 profit. 

On the social side, the Committee organised two functions -
the Christmas Party and the End of Season Dinner. 

An early Christmas Party was held at Nelma's place on the 
15th November. The 40 people who attended enjoyed a cold meat 
and salad buffet lunch at a cost of $5. 00 per person or $12. 00 
per family. A very relaxing and pleasant day was had by all. 

The highlight of our season is always the End of Season 
Dinner Dance which this year was held at Lennons Hotel on the 9th 
April and attended by 56 people. Everyone at the dinner enjoyed 
excellent company, food, drink and music for a cost of $28. 00. 

On the 13th December, the Annual Cricket Match against 
Valleys was played on the Norm McMahon Oval. Although our 
performance has improved, we were again defeated by Valleys. 

Thanks are extended to Valleys for their hospitality 
extended to our members. 

In conclusion, thanks are extended to the members of the 
Social Committee and their wives for their excellent work and 
also to members for their attendance at functions and their 
support. 
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UMPIRES' ALLOCATION PANEL 

The Allocation Panel enjoyed a busy but successful season. 
In addition to allocating Umpires to the 12 Q.C.A. fixture games, 
the five Gabba Sporting Products games, the four Under 19 games, 
Semi-Finals and Finals, the panel appointed Umpires to the 
Australian Under 19 Carnival, the Christian Brothers Carnival and 
the Queensland Country v Colts game. 

The average number of Umpires who officiated each Saturday 
during the season was 41. This is a slight increase. The number 
of umpires allocated each Round were: Round 1 - 41, Round 2 -
29, Round 3 - 44, Round 4 - 39, Round 5 - 36, Round 6 - 40, Round 
7 - 40, Round 8 - 37, Round 9 - 41, Round 10 - 48, Round 11 - 43 
and Round 12 - 40. 

The 1987/88 season again saw all Gabba Sporting Products 
games and Under 19 games being provided with umpires. It is 
pleasing to report that for the majority of Sunday games there 
was as an excess of umpires available. The Allocation Panel 
would like to thank members for their commitment to umpiring 
especially to those umpires who were available for all Q.C.A. 
fixture and Sunday games. 

Unfortunately, there was a shortage of experienced umpires 
in the top Grades this season due to a very full First Class 
season, work commitments and some retirements. As a result, 
eight members were appointed to their maiden First Grade game 
during the season. 

As in the previous season, umpires in the lower Grades were 
rotated in the first nine Rounds so that all Grades received the 
benefit of umpires during the season. In the remaining three 
Rounds, umpires were appointed to the crucial games in every 
Grade. 

The Umpires' Observers worked closely with the Panel and 
their comments were very helpful. 

Sincere thanks are extended to Ian Sturgess and Christine 
Barry at the Q.C.A. for their assistance throughout the season. 
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THE UMPIRES' OBSERVERS 
AN APPRECIATION OF THE 1987/88 SEASON 

Having umpired for many seasons it can be easy to slip into 
minor criticisms of fellow Umpires' performances. During this 
last season your two Observers have endeavoured to approach their 
obligations with frequent consultations and a desire to extract 
some useful yardsticks to apply in their reports. 

It was evident that the Association has a nucleus of solid 
strength to provide continuous adequate service if we can retain 
our present members and can recruit further members of the 
calibre of the season's new arrivals. Coverage of games at all 
Grades and venues was carried out to give both support where 
needed and to comment on the state of grounds and facilities 
available or desired. 

The standard of dress observed during the season did members 
credit. It does help to exude confidence. Some lack of 
confidence was seen on occasions and seemed to stem from a loss 
of concentration and, in some cases, from insufficient knowledge 
of some of the Laws of Cricket and their interpretation. 
Fortunately these occasions were in the minority but while they 
occur it emphasises the need to remind members that there is 
always room for revision and improvement. 

The Observers are pleased to report that co-operation from 
Umpires was both helpful and appreciated. We are not adverse to 
being proved wrong if that occasion arises as any such discussion 
helps make you a better Umpire. We have worked throughout the 
season to do just that. 

L. HEATH 
R. PHILIPPE 

UMPIRES' RECRUITMENT COMMITTEE 

The members of our Association on this Committee were Jim 
Taylor, Peter Parker and Merv Musch. 

Prior to the commencement of the 1987/88 season, members of 
our Association worked at the Gabba Sporting Products stand at 
the R.N.A. Show in an effort to promote umpiring and to recruit 
Members. 

The Recruitment Committee met on two occasions early in the 
season. As a result of these meetings, an advertisement for 
Umpires was placed in the Courier Mail and Peter Parker was 
interviewed on Sports Scene. A pre-season seminar was organised 
for the 5th September. 

The Q. C.A. allocated $1, 000.00 for the recruitment of 
Umpires this season. For this, we are most appreciative. 
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BOARD OF EXAMINATION AND COACHING 

Once again the Panel was quite active conducting seminars for 
members and other interested parties. 

Seminars were conducted for Wide Bay Umpires' Association in 
Maryborough, Queensland, Women's Cricket Association, North East 
Junior Cricket Association, Mt. Gravatt C.A.E. , Gympie Cricket 
Association, Beenleigh Umpires' Association, and Church Union. 

At the majority of meetings, the panel held coaching sessions. 
At the January General Meeting they invited Sports Trainer, Bob 
Pfingst, who spoke on the physical aspects of umpiring. This talk 
was well received by the members. 

The support of members in assisting the Panel was most 
gratefully accepted and should become an ongoing expectation. 

So that the Panel could be easily identified at seminars, the 
Association equipped them with distinctive track suits. 

The overall poor attendance at our pre-season seminars has led 
to a new approach hopefully  this season. It is proposed to hold the 
pre-season seminar for new and prospective Umpires at night rather 
than on a weekend. Also, an advanced seminar will be conducted for 
First and Second Grade Umpires prior to the 1988/89 season. 

The Panel is in the throws of producing a correspondence course 
for the express use of country members. This documentation should 
be available in the forthcoming season. 

The Panel feels that the old evergreen "Please read the Rule 
Book" is still the first and most important thing that each and 
every Umpire must do. 

The Examination and Coaching Panel would like to take the 
opportunity to thank all members for their support and wish you a 
successful and improved season in 1988/89. 

JIM TAYLOR, PETER PARKER AND MERV MUSCH 

OBITUARY - MR. WILLIAM CLAUDE McINNES 

It is with deep regret that we record the passing of Bill 
Mcinnes. 

Bill took up umpiring in 1950 after playing Church cricket. He 
was a consistent First Grade Umpire and in 1975 was made a Life 
Member of the Association. After retiring from umpiring, Bill 
maintained contact with the Association and was a regular face at 
our Annual General Meetings. 

In addition to umpiring, Bil l also worked the scoreboard at the 
Birsbane Cricket Ground for many years. 

To his Wife, Thelma and her family, go our deepest sympathies. 
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McDONALDS BICENTENNIAL YOUTH WORLD CUP REPORT 

This Bicentennial Year saw the first ever Youth World Cup. The 
competition was played between seven major cricket countries and one 
team from the International Cricket Committee. The venues for this 
competition were the Riverland District of South Australia and the 
Sunraysia District of Victoria. 

Umpires for these games were appointed from each State and 
included three members of the International Panel (Robin Baillache, 
Len King, Tony Crafter) . 

All matches were played in very high spirits and were of an 
equally high standard. Australia was the only team undefeated in 
the competition, with their final victory in Adelaide. 

The Youth World Cup presented me with the opportunity to umpire 
with Umpires from interstate, and also has given me some ideas to 
pass on to our members at future coaching seminars. 

Summing up the Youth World Cup, I would have to say this was a 
complete success. My congratulations to the Australian Cricket 
Board and the Riverland and Sunraysia Districts on the organisation 
of this competition. 

UMPIRES WHO OFFICIATED: 

D. Close (Tas) , R. Evans (W.A. ) ,  I. Thomas (N.S. W. ) ,  
P. Parker (Qld) , I. Berry, T. Crafter, D. Harper, D. Rebbec (all 
S.A. ) ,  R. Baillache, B. Guy, D. Holden, D. Holtz, L. King (all Vic) 

GAMES UMPIRED: 

Australia v West Indies with L. King 

I.c.c. V England with I• Thomas 

Australia V Sri Lanka with B. Guy 

Australia V I. C. C. with I• Thomas 

West Indies V India with I. Thomas 

West Indies V I. C. C. with D. Holden 

PETER PARKER 
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FIRST CLASS MATCHES AND SPECIAL APPOINTMENTS 

TEST 

Australia v New Zealand M. Johnson 

BENSON & HEDGES WORLD SERIES CUP 

New Zealand v Sri Lanka 
Australia v New Zealand -

C. Timmins 
M. Johnson 

B.C.T.L. YOUTH WORLD CUP 

P. Parker 

CENTENARY CHALLENGE 

Australia v England M. Johnson, P. Parker 

Qld V Vic 
Qld V W.A. 

Qld V N.S.W. 

Qld V Tas 
Qld V S.A. 

Qld V N.s.w. 

Qld v N.S.W. 

SHIELD 

M. Johnson, C. Timmins 
M. Johnson, C. Timmins 
P. Parker, C. Timmins 
c. Bertwistle, c. Timmins 
M. Johnson, C. Timmins 

McDONALD'S CUP 

c. Bertwistle, M. Johnson 

INTERSTATE COLTS 

C. Bertwistle, P. Parker 

GABBA SPORTING PRODUCTS FINAL 

Valleys v University C. Bertwistle, A. McQuillan 

Q.C.A. PREMIERSHIP FINALS 

1st Grade: P. Parker, c. Timmins 
2nd Grade: c. Bertwistle, A. McQuillan 

3rd Grade: c. Harvey, J. Taylor 
4th Grade: M. Ralston, N. Scholes 
5th Grade: D. Payne, P. Polkinghorne 

Ul7 Grade: B. Edmunds, B. Westphal 

Ul9 Grade: c. Harvey, J. Taylor 
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Q.C. A. UMPIRES ASSOCIATION 

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT 

INCOME 

Annual Dinner Dance 
Donations 
Interest 
Membership fees 
Raffles 
Sales -

Happy Hour 
Rule Books 
Badges 
Lotto 
Medallions 
Shirts 

Sundry functions 
Christmas Party and Wine Night 
Seminars and Films 
Sale of Film copy - VCA 
Umpires' Match Fees 

EXPENDITURE 

Affiliation fee - Q. C. A. 
Annual Dinner Dance - 1986 

- 1987 
Bank Charges 
Lotto prizes 
Depreciation 
Raffles 
Film 
Honoraria 
Insurance 
Postage 
Sundries 
Printing and Stationery 
Purchases -

Trophies 
Happy Hour 
Shirts 

Less: Shirts on hand 
Certificates 
Rule Books 

Christmas Party 
Sundry functions 
Umpire Fees 

Surplus for year 

YEAR ENDED 

1988 

1578 
504 
111 

157 3  
7 36 

107 
482 

32 
344 

14 
780 

219 
800 

440 

77 20 

--

50 

1966  
16  

246  

116 

250 
230 
350 
133 
212 

104 
261 

1039 
160 879 

658 
198 
100 
415 

6184 

--

1536 

30TH APRIL, 1988 

1987 

1406 
487 

58 
1550 

396 

232 
114 

44 
795 

60 

57 6 
89 

2210 
600 

8617 

--

50 
1532 
1807 

10 
410 

79 
31 
88 

230 

353 
54 

333 

389 

89 

79 
450 

5984 

--

2633 
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Q.C.A. UMPIRES ASSOCIATION 
BALANCE SHEET 

Funds have been provided from: 

ACCUMULATED FUNDS 

Balance 30th April, 1987 
Surplus for year 

Less: Provision for Amortisation of Film 

These Funds are represented by: 

CURRENT ASSETS 

Cash at Bank 
Investment Account 

TERM DEPOSIT 

INVESTMENT 

Coaching Film (at cost) 
Less: Provision for Amortation 

17824 
1782 

EQUIPMENT (at cost less depreciation) 

TOTAL ASSETS EMPLOYED 

AUDITOR' S REPORT 

30TH APRIL, 1988 

1988 

19584 
1536 

21120 
1782 

19338 

1889 
1077 

2966 
160 

3126 

16042 

170 

19338 

1987 

16951 
2633 

19584 

19584 

590 

590 
1000 

1590 

17824 

170 

19584 

I report that I have examined the attached Income and 
Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet which have been prepared in 
accordance with the convention of historical cost accounting. A 
change in the account method has been made during the year to 
provide for the amortisation of the coaching film over the next ten 
years. It is not practicable for the Association to establish 
accounting control over all sources of income prior to its receipt 
and accordingly it is not possible for my examination to include 
audit procedures to extend beyond the amounts of receipts recorded 
in the account records of the Association. In my opinion, monies 
recorded as receipts have been properly accounted for by the 
Association. 

Subject to the foregoing, in my opinion, the Balance Sheet 
fairly represents the financial position of the Association as at 
30th April, 1988 and the Income and Expenditure Account fairly 
represents the results for the year then ended as disclosed by the 
books of account. 

SPRINGWOOD 
8TH JULY, 1988 

CORNELIS ADRIAAN ROGGEVEEN 
PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT 
AUDITOR 
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SEASON 1987/88 - UMPIRE ANALYSIS 

NAME NO. OF 1 2 3 4 5 017 GSP Ul9 
GAMES 

R. ALLISON 2 2 
M. ANDERSON 13 2 8 2 1 
R. BARRETT 12 1 4 5 2 
c. BERTWISTLE 20 12 1 1 6 
R. CANTLE 4 1 1 2 
D. CARMODY 6 3 3 
G. DURSTON 17 7 4 1 5 
B. EDMUNDS 15 7 3 1 1 1 2 
B. EDWARDS 15 1 5 7 2 
K. GODFREY 10 4 5 1 
L. HALLAM 17 1 9 1 1 3 2 
c. HARVEY 19 6 6 1 1 5 
M. HEARN 15 5 5 2 1 2 
M. JOHNSON 8 3 2 3 
P. LATIMER 11 2 8 1 
P. LINDSAY 11 1 1 5 3 1 
A. LOYNES 13 5 3 2 3 
L. LYTRAS 10 1 4 5 
'-T. MacCUE 11 5 2 2 1 1 
N. MACKENZIE-FORBES 3 1 2 
P. MAHONEY 6 2 3 1 
R. MAYFIELD 12 5 7 
D. McGRATH 15 10 1 1 1 2 
P. McKENZIE 15 1 7 3 2 2 
A. Mc QUILLAN 20 13 1 6 
I. MENZIES 7 2 3 2 
T. MUSCH· 3 2 1 
A. NELSON 6 3 1 2 
P. O' CONNOR 10 1 5 4 
P. PARKER 17 13 4 
A. PAULSEN 3 2 1 
D. PAYNE 22 12 1 1 6 2 
w. PEARCE 8 4 3 1 
D. PETINAKIS 5 2 3 
P. POLK I NG HORNE 16 8 2 2 1 3 
B. PUMFREY 14 1 5 5 1 2 
M. RALSTON 20 9 3 1 5 2 
P. ROOK 15 1 11 1 2 
N. SCHOLES 21 11 2 1 5 2 
P. SCOTT 20 11 2 4 3 
P. SMITH 4 3 1 
H. STACEY 9 1 3 2 3 
c. STAHLHUT 12 1 3 6 2 
J. TAYLOR 21 9 1 1 5 5 
c. TIMMINS 8 6 1 1 
B. TURNER 4 4 
A. WALSH 17 1 10 1 1 1 3 
B. WESTPHAL 16  1 10 1 1 2 1 
M. WHITBY 12  11  1 
M. WYLIE 16  3 6 2 1 1 3 
D. YATES 12 7 4 1 
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APPRECIATION 

We desire to record in conclusion, our appreciation of the 
invaluable assistance received by the Association during the year 
under review from many people including the following: 

The Q. C. A. Executive Committee, Brisbane Grade Committee and 
all members of the Q. C. A. staff. 

Radio Station FM104 for their donation of $500. 00. 

Mr. Brian Gaskell and Gabba Sporting Products for their 
donation of a cricket bat to raffle and for their assistance and 
support throughout the season. 

The Queensland Cricketers' Club for allowing the Executive 
Committee to hold their meetings in the Club and for making their 
facilities available to our members on meeting nights. 

Brisbane Cricket Ground Trust for allowing the Association to 
hold their seminars and General Meetings in the Players' Dining 
Room. 

The District Clubs for the hospitality they extended to our 
members throughout the 1987/88 season. 

Mr. Tom Warwick who is investigating and reporting on the 
history of our Association. 

Mr. John Bellard for making the Honour Board. 

Mr. Peter McFadden for making the individual medal display 
stands. 

Mr. John King, our statistician. 

Mr. Cornelius Roggeveen, Public Accountant, who audited our 
books for 1987/88. 

Mr. Bob Pfingst, for his talk on the physical aspects of 
umpiring. 

Members of the Social Committee, Examination and Coaching 
Panel, Grade Allocation Panel, Umpires' Observers, Statistician, 
First Class Panel Member and Q. C. A. Delegate for the time and effort 
given over the past year. 

All members who have supported the Association through the 
year. 

For and on behalf of the Executive Committee. 

C. TIMMINS - President N. GROUT - Secretary 
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NOTES 
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